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IT – Network backbone upgrade 
 
 
In order to meet the current and future demands of increasing trading traffic and 
infrastructure demands, Nasdaq OMX will replace parts of its backbone network. These 
hardware replacements should be transparent for all members; no changes on any 
customers’ routers will be implemented. The traffic will automatically be re-routed through 
the new hardware; no changes in IP addresses will be implemented. Even so, we 
recommend you that you confirm through a connectivity test that your Nasdaq OMX trading 
applications can reach our networks after the region specific upgrade has been done. (The 
production systems are closed as normal, so it is purely a connectivity test). See schedule 
below.  
 
You do not have to report in your results if successful. If you run into problems, please 
contact First Line support during the testing-hours on +46 8 405 67 50. For question 
regarding this upgrade please contact you normal Technical Account Manager. 
 
Each country’s traffic will be logically migrated during a weekend maintenance window from 
the current Global Core connections onto the newly established backbone connections. 
 
Schedule: 
Finland Migration:       23/24 of May 
Denmark Migration:    30/31 of May 
Backup slot:           6/7 of June 
Sweden Migration:      13/14 of June 
UK Migration:            To be announced at a later stage 
Norway migration: To be announced at a later stage 

 
For each country, the migration main steps of the weekend should be as follows: 
Friday 8pm CET to 
Saturday 9am CET 

Nasdaq OMX starts the migration configuration work. 

Saturday 9am CET to 
Saturday 2pm CET 

The network should be working as normal, and customers can verify 
the connectivity  

Saturday 2pm CET 
 

A Go-No-Go decision is being made based on possible problems from 
the customer verification 

If OK Migration successful. 
If Not OK Nasdaq OMX to decide to either rollback or troubleshoot. 

Troubleshooting activity will take place until 6pm CET at the latest. 
Rollback will be executed and completed by midnight Saturday. 
Another weekend will have to be planned for migration.  
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If you have any questions regarding this Exchange Notice please do not hesitate to contact: 
  
Mattias Eriksson (Swedish Members), +46 8 405 65 30, mattias.eriksson@nasdaqomx.com
Paul Mulholland (UK Members), +44 20 7065 8016, paul.mulholland@nasdaqomx.com  
Per Wettergren (UK/Continental Members), +46 8 405 63 82, per.wettergren@nasdaqomx.com  
Ari Peltoniemi (Finnish Members) +358 50 582 96 28, ari.peltoniemi@nasdaqomx.com  
Sven Tapper (Danish Members) +46 8 405 71 61, sven.tapper@nasdaqomx.com  
 
 
Best regards Nasdaq OMX Nordic 
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